From: NRDC <nrdcinfo@nrdconline.org> on behalf of Ana Salinas

<asalinas@austin.rr.com>

Sent: Friday, August 17, 2012 7:30 PM

To: !FHFA REG-COMMENTS

Subject: RIN 2590-AA53 - Restore PACE programs now

Aug 17, 2012

Mr. Alfred Pollard 1700 G Street, NW, 4th floor Washington, DC 20552

Dear Mr. Pollard,

PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) has been an innovative way to get homeowners and businesses the money needed to invest in energy improvements such as installing better insulation, more energy-efficient windows, and solar panels. By using PACE financing, property owners can receive money up-front to pay for these improvements and then pay for the upgrades in small increments that are added to their property taxes over an extended period of time. The Brookings Institution estimates that if just 1% of America's homeowners were to invest in PACE-financed energy upgrades, we could create 226,000 new jobs.

Unfortunately, in 2010 the Federal Housing Finance Agency halted PACE programs, preventing hundreds of communities across the country from taking advantage of existing and developing programs. The Agency's rationale is unclear to me, but I urge it to reconsider its decision.

It is a good program, so please reverse your position by restoring the PACE programs.

Sincerely,

Ms. Ana Salinas 10309 Wildwood Hills Ln Austin, TX 78737-9202 (512) 288-6278